
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OCTOBER 2018 WEEK 3 – TERM 4 

Dear Saints Parents 

We hope you’ve had a fantastic week! 

This evening our Saints Basketball teams are taking on 
Maritzburg College, with the 1st team game starting at 6:30pm. 
If you are in the area, we hope to see you this evening 
supporting the Saints! For full details on this weekend’s 
fixtures, take a look at our website or Saints App. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Inland Cricket Representatives  
Congratulations to the boys from both our Prep and Senior School who have been 

selected as KwaZulu-Natal Inland Cricket Representatives in 2018! 

 

KZN Inland  

Cricket 

Representatives 

from the Senior 

School Pictured 

from left to right: 

Nathaniel 

Benjamin,  

Sanele Mdingi, 

Kyle Moodley and 

Matthew Erasmus. 

KZN Inland Cricket Representatives from the Prep School Pictured from left to right: 

Back (left to right): Matthew Urquhart, Ross Boast, Seyur Pillay, Riav Gayadin, Matthew Diemont 

Front (left to right): Thandokuhle Ngcobo, Jordan Bentley, Connor Riley and Cival Rugbar 



 

 

With all the cricket and outdoor 

basketball games being cancelled 

on Saturday due to the rain, the 

only contested fixtures between St 

Charles College and Durban High 

School were indoors. The 

basketball results in order of play 

were as follows: U14A - SCC won 

40-14, U15A - SCC won  

22-21, 3rd team - SCC won 36-16, 

2nd team - SCC won 32-26 and the 

1st team - DHS won 57-52. Darren 

Holcomb, head coach of the 

Saints, reported on the game:   

St Charles College and DHS took 

to the court for the third time this 

season on Saturday having 

already played each other twice during the 

Spring League. The first two meetings had been 

shared with DHS winning the first game narrowly 

and the Saints claiming the win in the Spring 

League semi-final.  

The third instalment of this fixture was a tightly 

fought affair.  

DHS dominated the first period with pressure 

defence which led to easy fast break points and 

ultimately resulted in an early 10 point lead. The 

Saints, playing at home, fought back in the 

second period reducing the lead to just a point at 

the half. With both teams playing good basketball, the score throughout the second half was close with 

DHS holding a slight edge in the second half. The Saints, under time pressure were forced to foul in the 

closing minutes, but DHS was up to the task and managed to convert on some important free throws.  

The Saints now take on Maritzburg College in the much anticipated Friday night fixture. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Sport vs DHS 

Water Polo vs DHS 



 

 

Last week Monday, the SCC squash boys played against Clifton Nottingham Road. It was an 

exciting afternoon of squash, with the majority of the matches being closely contested. James 

Martens managed to win his match 2 games to 1. The end result saw the SCC boys just losing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This past Thursday afternoon saw both the Prep A squad and the Prep B squad attend a gala held at 

Cordwalles. It was a tough afternoon of swimming for the Saints teams but the A squad managed to obtain 

a number of podium finishes. Well done boys! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prep Swimming News 

Prep Squash News 

 Prep Cricket News 
With all the rain this past weekend, only a handful of cricket fixtures went ahead on Friday afternoon. 

The U9A team played against Ridge. Batting first, the Saints boys reached 86 runs in their allotted 

overs. The U9A team then managed to restrict their Ridge opponents through tight bowling and good 

fielding to win the match. The 5th team, playing on Delalle, bowled first and restricted their Pelham 

counterparts to 69 runs all out. The Prep boys then chased down the score comfortably to win by  

6 wickets. – Mr Chad Barron 



 

 

Our Grade 1 and 2 boys had a great afternoon during their first mini cricket matches of the term! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“During Outreach on Friday, 12 October, we had an opportunity to go on an excursion to the 

Pietermaritzburg SPCA and to reach out to abused animals and take care of them. When we first got there 

some of us were even scared to touch the animals but when we all got into the cages we got over our fear 

by walking the big dogs. At first I felt scared to touch the animals as when I entered they were all barking 

loudly but then I realized a cat had followed me in so I took the cat out of the dog cages and the barking 

decreased. I was then released from my fear as I realized the dogs were not barking at me. It was sad 

there as most of the dogs were afraid of me as a human as some humans had been cruel to them and 

some animals had come from abusive homes. Later the dogs got used to me. After I was with the dogs I 

moved onto the cats and they were so friendly they allowed me to pick them up and play with them. I saw 

different breeds of cats that I had never seen before. I enjoyed myself at the SPCA and my love for animals 

has grown. Thank you to the SPCA for letting us visit there”. Omokorede Adeogun (Grade 8) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mini Cricket @ SCC 

Outreach visit to the SPCA 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 2 Art 

Construction Vehicle 
visits Scrummies 

Our boys in Scrummies have been learning about 

land transportation recently and, of course, 

construction vehicles form an exciting part of this 

category for our boys! 

We have some more great art from our 

boys in the Junior Primary! This time it's 

our Grade 2s who have been hard at 

work creating these beautiful artworks... 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Exciting News 
We are pleased to have partnered with 

Shane Burger Cricket Coaching, and 

parents who would like to get private 

cricket coaching for their sons can now 

arrange lessons through Shane Burger 

in our Saints Indoor Centre.  

Shane is the current KZN Inland Head 

Coach, he has coached the South 

African „A‟ side and plays an important 

role in CSA‟s National Academy.  

Please see the flyer along-side for 

details. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Don’t forget to swipe your 

MySchool and Makro cards. 

It is an easy way to raise 

funds for the College. 

 

 

- Please like our College’s  
Facebook page – 
 www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints 
Follow us on Twitter – @Saints_Sport 

- Our website address – www.scc.co.za 
- Please like our Old Boys Facebook page: 

www.facebook.com/sccoldboys 
- Prep Sports fixtures – 

www.scc.za.com/home.php?nav=fixtures&coll
ege=prep  

- Senior Sports fixtures –
 www.scc.za.com/home.php?nav=fixtures&coll
ege=senior 

REMINDER 

Mothers who care is a Christian parent ministry of prayer. 

It includes parents from Scrummies to Matric.  

We meet once a month after drop off for half an hour to 

prayer for the needs of the school.  

If you would like to join us, please message Sonja 

Palframan (082 346 9161) for further details. 

 

Visit the ‘Schools that Rock’  

website to see some our news! 

http://kwazulunatal. 

schoolsthatrock.co.za/ 

Visit the ‘Awsum’ 

School News website to 

see some of our news! 

www.awsumnews.co.za 

IMPORTANT DATES  

IN THE  

4
th

 TERM 

25 October – Senior School Art Exhibition 

25 October – JP Christmas Gala with SJS 

02 November – Junior Primary Recognition Ceremony 

09 November – Remembrance Day Service 

10 November – Scrummies Orientation 

10 November – Grade 1 Orientation 

14 November – Grade 5 Medieval Feast 

22 November – Grade 7 Dinner 

24 November – Saints Community Cricket Day 

25 November – Carol Service 

27 November – Grade 000 & 00 End of Year Function 

28 November – Grade 0 End of Year Function 

29 November – Senior Primary Recognition Ceremony 

 

Don’t forget to download the 

Saints App if you haven’t 

already! From our App you can 

receive messages and have easy 

access to important forms and 

details; or notification of 

changes that are sent straight 

to your phone. 

 

http://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints
http://www.scc.co.za/
http://www.facebook.com/sccoldboys
http://www.scc.za.com/home.php?nav=fixtures&college=prep
http://www.scc.za.com/home.php?nav=fixtures&college=prep
http://www.scc.za.com/home.php?nav=fixtures&college=senior
http://www.scc.za.com/home.php?nav=fixtures&college=senior
http://kwazulunatal.schoolsthatrock.co.za/
http://kwazulunatal.schoolsthatrock.co.za/
https://protect-za.mimecast.com/s/5J9HCy8zBohNzXrtAWUiF

